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A five-year (2016-2021) program, the USAID Asia Counter Trafficking in Persons (CTIP) project  is a regional activity that focuses on transnational and regional challenges to combat human trafficking. The 
program aims to reduce the trafficking of persons in Asia through a coordinated and consolidated action by governments, civil society and business that will foster cross-border cooperation, develop opportunities 

for private-sector leadership and improve the quality of data associated with human trafficking. Read the full research brief with detailed methodology here. 

Nepali returnees are facing 

extremely high 

unemployment rates: 92% of 

those interviewed said they 

were currently unemployed. 

As the country prepares to 

open its borders in August, 

millions of Nepalis who have 

been stuck abroad are 

anticipated to return home. 

To ensure that current and 

future returnees have 

opportunities to enter the 

labor market, the 

government of Nepal –

particularly at municipal 

level - should facilitate 

domestic job placement 

and skill training services 

for returnees. International 

organizations should invest 

in programming that will 

provide income-generating 

opportunities to returnees. 

Since returning to Nepal, 

66% of respondents 

reported not having 

enough income to 

support themselves and 

31% said they did not 

have enough food to eat 

every day.  When asked if 

respondents had 

received any support 

services since returning, 

68% said ‘none’. 

Immediate needs 

packages such as food 

and hygiene items 

should be distributed 

to returnees. Cash 

transfer schemes should 

also be considered as an 

influx of more 

unemployed, vulnerable 

migrants make the 

journey home. . 

Over a third (36%) of 

returnees interviewed 

reported not receiving full 

payment for their work in 

the destination country 

before returning to Nepal. 

Migrant assistance and 

labor rights organizations 

could take this opportunity 

– while returnees remain at 

home  – to conduct 

outreach campaigns for 

those who may have faced 

exploitation while working 

abroad and connect them 

with needed support 

services such as legal

assistance and/or mental 

health professionals.

Over half of respondents 

(52%) said they plan to re-

migrate for work and most 

(82%) said they would ask 

family or friends when 

deciding if it’s safe and 

possible to re-migrate. Up-

to-date travel restrictions 

and guidelines should be 

provided at community-

level so returnees can 

receive the vital 

information needed to 

safely take on a return 

journey. Both local and 

international organizations 

should work in coordination 

with municipal governments 

to support migrant resource 

centers that could provide 

this information as well as 

pre-departure orientations 

and worker rights briefings. 

https://www.winrock.org/project/ctip-asia/

